  CITY OF AVA, MISSOURI

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

City Hall 404 S. Jefferson Street
AGENDA

April 25, 2017 @ 5:00 P.M.

Draft: Minutes will not be official until approved at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Alderman meeting. 

PRESENT: Present members were: Mayor David Norman, Alderman Burrely Loftin, Alderman Stan Lovan, Alderman Keith Jones, Alderman Noel Dye, City Clerk Suzanne Welsh, Administrative Director Peggy Porter, City Attorney Larry Tyrrell, and Police Chief Reggie Johnson. 
GUESTS: An attendance register was provided for guests to sign.

I. Call to order: The meeting on April 25, 2017 of the City of Ava, Board of Aldermen, was called to order by Mayor David Norman.
II.  Roll call of Aldermen:  Aldermen present were: Burrely Loftin, Keith Jones, Noel Dye & Stan Lovan. 
III.  Approval of Minutes: Minutes of April 11, 2017 Board of Aldermen meeting were presented to the aldermen ahead of the meeting. The minutes were approved as presented with directions to correct the minutes to include assignment of Burrely Loftin as President of Board of Aldermen.
IV.  PUBLIC ADDRESS TO THE BOARD: none
 V.
  Approve or Amend agenda: Motion was made to amend the agenda by Keith Jones and seconded by Burrely Loftin. Motion carried. All were in favor.
VI.
  Order of business:

             A.  Unfinished business: None
             B.  Reports of special boards, committees & city officers
                       1.  Fire Chief Tom Woods and American Family Agent Jamie Loge- 

                            The Ava Volunteer Fire Department’s current ISO rating is at #7. Insurance rate varies by ISO rating for commercial and residential properties based on having a good score and could lower home insurance up to 8%. Fire Chief Tom Woods would like to improve the ISO rating but there are major expenses involved such as purchasing a newer pumper truck. The current pumper truck is 40 years old and not rated whereas having a newer pumper truck would significantly increase the chances of getting a better score. New trucks range around $230,000 and used ones around $200,000. Having the water system and fire department improvements at an even scale will help improve rating. Now, the water system is better than the fire department so getting needed improvements to the fire department is needed before ISO ratings are reevaluated. We need to find out if there are other alternative ways to improve the score other than purchasing a new pump truck. 
                       2.  Administrative Director Peggy Porter:  Nothing
                       3.  City Clerk Suzanne Welsh: Nothing
     C.    Reading of Bills (proposed ordinances) and Resolutions- None
     D. Mayor/Aldermen’s comments: 
1. Street names- Post office list- A complete list of all address changes was emailed to the post master in Kansas City. She will enter the information into her system and we are hoping to be ready by June 1st. Jennifer has the letters prepared to mail as soon as we hear from the postmaster that she has them entered.                                                                                                                                                                                                
2. Graham property- tabled
3. Hay contract- Jerry Pitts has agreed to pay the city $8.00 per bale and renewed the contract for another year. 
4. Airport Construction last part of May. Waiting for notice to proceed- The city has received the signed contract from MoDOT but still waiting on the notice to proceed. Estimated start date is around the middle of May to the end of May.
5. Grant from DNR, tire mulch- The lower park needs new playground equipment and looking into a grant for scrap tire mulch. The playground area would have to be increased and the grant would not cover an already existing, previously funded, ground. The Douglas County Health Department is looking into the Pednet grant for Healthy Schools and Healthy Community grant for playground equipment. There is a need for new bathrooms at the lower park and will look into a grant next March.
6. Landscaping- Mayor David Norman is checking with the two previous bids from Jeff Eggleston and Zach Ehing regarding bid pricing. Jeff Eggleston was $20,645 and Zach Ehing was $8,800.00 but both bids were completely different designs. Landscaping will be brought up again at the next meeting.
7. Old City Hall, office space lease- If the old city hall was leased for office spaces, the drivers examiners would have to find another area to do their testing. Maintenance and remodeling may need to be done if the building was leased at the expense of the city. 

8. Electric rate comparison sent to Real Estate businesses- Mayor David Norman previously mailed out a comparison letter of city electric rates verses rural electric rates to real estate offices. In the past it has been difficult to compare the two rates due to the city rate structure and he wanted them to be able to see that the city rates were not higher than rural and to give a fair comparrison when selling real estate. 
9. Peggy Porter- 32 year anniversary as city employee recognition- Mayor David Norman recognized Peggy for her years of service with the City of Ava in honor of Administrative Professional Day. 
10. Jason Dial- thanked the city for allowing the antenna to be placed on the south water tower so that the school would be able to have radio’s in the busses to communicate with the drivers. 
VII.    Court Docket –None
VIII. Closed Session under RSMo 610.021 (1) Litigation (3) Personnel- A motion to amend closed session to add (2) Real Estate was made by Stan Lovan and seconded by Burrely Loftin. A motion to go into closed session was made by Burrely Loftin seconded by Keith Jones. Motion carried. All were in favor. 
IX.    Adjourn- meeting was adjourned at 6:15 P.M.
Minutes submitted by: ______________________________
                                     Suzanne Welsh, City Clerk

Approved by:               ______________________________

                                     Mayor David Norman

